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Office blocks A-J which were constructed in 1970’s as temporary office swing 
space has been identified for replacement since it is old with a remaining useful 
lifetime of  about one year. These blocks no longer comply with the current 
building codes as well as UN security and safety requirement and that they are not 
universally accessible. The review further determined that investment in major 
maintenance of  these buildings would with time cost more than their replacement 
cost.  

5. The Group recalls that during the 70
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Mr. Chairman, 

9. The Group welcomes the adaptation of  the United Nations enterprise risk 
management. In this regard, we hope that there will be very effective identification 
of  potential risks for the project and establishment of  risk mitigation measures to 
ensure that most of  the unforeseen risks are effectively addressed. 

10. The Group notes that the projected total project cost amounts to $69.88 million 
inclusive of  the contingency amounts. Out of  this amount a total of  $604,000 is 
required to commence the preparatory work during the 2018 period including 
consultancy services for design work, dedicated project team and unforeseen 
expenditure. The Group trusts that a separate account would be established and 
that a multi-year construction in progress account will be adopted by the General 
Assembly. 

11. Finally, Mr. Chairman, the African Group will follow materialization of  this 
important UNON project, and the progress in the construction of  New Office 
Facilities at the Economic Commission for Africa in Addis Ababa, and the 
renovation of  Conference Facilities, including renovation of  the historic Africa 
Hall with keen interest. In this connection, the Group would like to call upon all 
involved in the management of  these properties to always closely follow and 
appropriately document their situation with a view of  ensuring the necessary 
safety and security measures are in place and to make sure the working conditions 
of  the UN staff, delegates and guests are guaranteed.  

12. The Group will continue to support efforts by the Secretariat and all involved in 
these projects, and places strong faith in them for the successful, transparent and 
credible conduct of  the work. It is also the understanding of  the Group that all 
Member States will remain committed for the success of  these essential UN 
projects.   

13. Last but not least, The Group wishes to assure you of  its readiness to engage in 
constructive deliberations on this important agenda item. 

I thank you Mr. Chairman


